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            ….from the Principal’s desk 
Fri 25th 
3-6 Assembly 
Mon 28th 
National Reconciliation Week 
Tue 29th 
PSSA - NRL  
ICAS - Science 

Fri 1st 
PSSA - Boy Soccer 
Gymnastics K - 2  
Thur 7th 
PSSA - Rugby League 
Fri 8th 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Mon 11th 
Queens Birthday Public Holiday 
Tue 12th 
2pm P&C Meeting 
Wed 13th 
ICAS - Spelling 
Regional Cross Country 
Thur 14th 
ICAS - Writing 
Fri 15th 
PSSA Girls Soccer 
Stewart House collection 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Tue 19th 
Choir Rehearsal 
Fri 22nd 
Gymnastics K - 2 
Wed 27th 
Debating 
Thur 28th 
Athletics Carnival 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  

June 

2018 Term Dates for Students 

Term 1 Tues 20 Jan - Fri 13 April 

Term 2 Tues 1 May - Fri 6 July 

Term 3 Tues 24 July - Fri 28 Sept 

Term 4 Mon 15 Oct - Wed 19 Dec 

May 

Last night I was delighted to attend a function at Penrith Panthers held by Penrith 
Council to honour our school leaders. At this reception, our school captains met 
the Lord Mayor of Penrith and received a certificate. Leadership is about taking 
responsibility and possessing and developing planning, communication and  
organisational skills. These students will be the next generation of leaders in the 
workplace, in our communities and in their families.  It’s wonderful to see our 
own school captains confident in their roles and supporting teachers, staff and 
other students. We have seen them grow in confidence and become fantastic role 
models for others this year and we are very proud of each and every one of them. 
Congratulations Gabrielle, Kaliyah, Macy, Deangelo, Jye and Scarlet.  

CAMP AUSTRALIA 
Camp Australia operates before after school care and holiday programs on our site. 
They are entity to themselves and manage all the bookings, communication to  
parents and carers etc. Please ensure you are absolutely certain of your booking 
dates and days as I believe bookings are not always available when parents require 
care. Their service is regularly full and can be booked out leaving parents with little 
time to make alternative arrangements. All inquiries should be made to  
CAMP Australia. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiT4oDl65DOAhWCnJQKHYWVBvoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Faustinparkwayelementary.com%2F2163%2Fnews%2Ffrom-the-principals-desk%2F&psig=AFQjCNGCCG8buYKq5ZQRXd-lQfYCUxNM2
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EARLY LEAVERS 
We prefer if students need to be picked up early, that parents avoid the recess and lunch playtimes of 11.00 -11.30am and 
1.00 -1.40pm. If this is not possible, we will ask that parents not venture into the playground at these times and office staff 
will assist if children need to go home early. In any case, parents and carers will need to present at the school office first. 
  
FACEBOOK AND SKOOLBAG 
We often like to put positive messages and images on our facebook page and we regularly use the Skoolbag app to  
advertise events, upload notes etc. In some cases they are used in emergencies. As best we can, we also send messages, 
alerts and information that needs to be communicated urgently. We advise that you use one or both of these applications, 
as they are really effective methods for us to communicate with you. A perfect example was yesterday’s Stage Two  
excursion to Bush Trackers. We were alerted that the buses were likely to be arriving late back to school. The school used 
both Skoolbag and Facebook to alert parents of the situation and our office staff immediately redirected their time to  
accept phone calls if necessary. Due to most parents being alerted, we had very few phone calls. On the whole, parents 
were aware and informed and showed patience and understanding for the inconvenience.  
Thank you to everyone involved.     
 
MESSAGES TO AND FROM THE OFFICE 
In the same way we try to be clear when communicating to parents and carers, when calling the office please ensure you 
give as many details as you can about the reason for your call, you child’s name, class etc. The school day can be quite  
hectic at times and classes are often out of their rooms for various activities. Our office staff does an amazing job at  
ensuring messages get through to the right people and to your children if for example, afternoon arrangements need to 
change. Please remember to call early if possible.  
 
NAPLAN 
I’d like to congratulate our Year 3 and 5 students for doing a great job on NAPLAN last week. Taking all the test situations in 
their stride, I know they all tried hard and regardless of results, should be very proud of themselves. NAPLAN results will 
not be distributed until sometime from mid August onwards. 
 
DISCO 
Thanks to the P&C for organising a great disco last Thursday evening. It was so much fun, being enjoyed by all. The students 
were a credit to themselves for behaving so well and joining in with the games, singing, cheerleading and dancing. 

Road safety information 
This week I am including a comprehensive note to parents about safety in our school car park in the newsletter. I am also 
sending this note home with students. Please read this carefully. Many parents regularly share with me their concerns for 
the safety of our students around our school. It is very important to read the information and take note. Unfortunately I may 
need to issue warnings to families if they continue to drive into, park or walk through the car park, placing their children at 
risk.  
 
Assemblies 
From this week onwards all assemblies that occur on a Friday afternoon in our hall will commence at 2.00pm. Due to the 
format of all of our assemblies changing in 2018, we are confident that assemblies will be completed with this later start.  
See you @ 2. 
 
Lastly….......This weekend marks the anniversary of Sorry Day and next week is National Reconciliation Week. At our next K-6 

Assembly we will mark these occasions with a short presentation by some of our indigenous students and a reminder the 

assembly will commence at 2.00pm. 

G Palamara 

PRINCIPAL 
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          PARKING & PEDESTRIAN SAFETY 
                   ALERT TO PARENTS 
 
 

Dear Parents and carers 
 
As you know, the school and surrounding streets can become very congested and extremely busy around bell times. 
Parents are regularly alerted to the safety issues and concerns that exist for the children, students and families. Please be 
reminded of the school’s parking and pedestrian safety messages which include: 
 

PLEASE FOLLOW ROAD RULES 
 

PARK SAFELY 
 

THERE IS NO VEHICLE or PEDESTRIAN ACCESS TO THE SCHOOL CAR PARK 
 

PARK AND WALK 
 

PLEASE USE OUR PEDESTRIAN GATES TO ENTER AND EXIT THE SCHOOL 
 

The school does not have a public parking area. Essentially we are a “park and walk” school and we have a number of 
other things that help keep our kids safe.  
 

The school does have: 

 a bus bay to assist with the safe arrival and departure of students who travel by bus 

 a safe crossing with crossing flags  

 a kiss and drop zone 

 clearly marked signage  

 two pedestrian gates on Vincent Road 

 one pedestrian gate on Grays Lane 
 
To keep our student safe, the school does not allow VEHICLE access to the school car park at any time. The only 
authorised vehicles to enter and exit the school car park, other than staff are approved visitors, parents using the Camp 
Australia service which is usually well before school and then well after school finishes and vehicles with prior approval to 
use the disabled car parking spot.  
 
The disabled spot is ONLY available once approval is given by the school Principal.  
 
To keep our student safe, the school does not allow PEDESTRIAN access through the school car park at any time.  
 
Please take note of this important information and use the pedestrian gates to access the school and when picking up 
your children from classrooms areas. I ask that families DO NOT use the school car park for pedestrian access to and 
from the school.  
 
This is a timely reminder that we must all do what we can to eliminate the risks that exist around schools for our children, 
students and families. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation, support and understanding in this matter. 
 
G Palamara 
PRINCIPAL 
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Sports News from the House Captains  

 

On Tuesday the 22nd May the Girls PSSA Netball Team went to Jamison Oval Netball 

Courts to participate in the Netball Gala Day. It was fun and competitive netball.  

We improved throughout the games by finding our best positions but sadly lost all three 

games. Our team had heaps of fun and all played well. Thank you to all who participated 

and thanks to Miss Jeffrey for taking us.  

By Jolie and Kiera. 
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Voluntary Contributions $45, $25, $15 

Performance Dance Group $60 

Kinder spelling books $10 

Basketball Yrs 3 - 6 $10 

Yrs 3 - 6 Jazz Dance Group $60 

Money Matters 
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Please note: 

The school accepts payments 

via cash, cheque and EFTPOS 

(at school) and POP. 

A reminder that all money is to 

be deposited into the money 

chute located in the foyer. 

Please ensure all deposits are 

clearly marked. 

Please note that online 

payments must be made 48 

hours in advance to allow 

receipts to be processed.  

P&C News 

Canteen News  

Remember that if you order your lunch on Monday or Tuesday, you can go into the draw to win a book from 

Scholastic.  Lucky Lunch winners for Week 2 are: 

P&C Meetings are usually held on the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month. 

The next meeting is on Tuesday 12/6/2018 at 2pm 

in the staffroom. All welcome. 

Hi Everyone, 

Our Crazy Disco was a wonderful success! The two 
sessions went off without a hitch and from the look of 
all the happy, sweaty faces exiting at the end, it is safe 
to say that the students absolutely had a ball. Thank 
you to all the wonderful parents who helped us out on 
the night and all the staff who also gave up their after-
school hours for the benefit of our kids. We also 
appreciated everyone’s patience and understanding 
with how we run our discos, from signing children in 
and out, to waiting outside the hall and the orderly way 
of picking them up. There will be another disco held in 
Term 4 but that one will be run by the Year 6s to add to 
their end of year fundraising efforts. We will be on hand 
to help them out and we encourage everyone to throw 
an ocean of support their way when their turn comes 
around.  

Don’t forget to come along to a meeting if you’ve got a 
free hour before the bell on Tuesday the 12th of June, 
we love to see new faces and we encourage everyone 
to pop in for a listen and a chat. Everybody is welcome.  

Take care, 

Narelle Heinrich 

P & C Vice President 

Email - pandchenryfultonps@gmail.com  

 

Ella S 1S Yasmin 3C 

Shaheen 1U Ashleigh O 4D 

Mason R 1U Tyler 4/5R 

Emaan 2F Paulina M 5C 

Telisha 2F Elisa K 5/6H 
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